

September 8, 2025

Dear Parents,

This week should be normal for the kids. This will be our routine for a 5-day school week.

Monday – Reading and Spelling homework

Tuesday – Reading homework

Thursday – Reading homework

Remember to look at your child's tests, sign them, and return them in the blue folder. The majority of your child's grade comes from his/her tests. If you look at these tests, you will not be surprised at report card time.

Tuesday is library day. Your child may check out three books at a time from the library in our school. They cannot check out more books until one or more of the books are returned. I will continue sending home a gallon-size baggie of my books with your child. These books are not library books, but they are books that I have collected through the years. After your child has read the books, he/she should return them, and I will send him/her some more books. The books should be read in a week. I would like to challenge the first graders to read every single book that I have. I put 3 books in each baggie, and I would like to have those 3 books returned. Please help train your child after he/she has read a book to put it back in the baggie and then in his/her backpack. Your child will be able to read some of the books, but some of the books you will have to read to your child. It is also good to encourage your child to read the same book more than once, especially if he/she enjoyed it.

The first graders will be going on their first field trip on Wednesday, October 1. We will be going to the Oklahoma City Zoo. We do not have enough kids in our class to receive group admission to the zoo. The zoo does not allow adult chaperones to be included in the group. My son will try to get enough \$2 vouchers for each student and a \$2 voucher for the adult chaperones. These vouchers are in a magazine sold by veterans in OKC. Let me know if you have a Zoo Friends membership pass because you may use it.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Peters